4 Oct 2008

Visit to Chandranagar School – volunteers - Ram, Vinodh and Santhosh.

1) Notes - Santhosh

Ram reached the school and was in discussion with the teachers when Vinodh and I arrived. We had come straight from the Team Asha run and were in our shorts. Ram was discussing the possibility of having teachers at the School make a trip to Puvidham during the holidays. Vinod and I went back to the same 4th Std. class I had been to last week. The exams had just finished and I found that the kids were full of energy this time! 

As we entered the class the kids were jumping up and having a lot of fun. This time they kind of guessed what I was about to do and were all around me to get the turn with the chalk piece. While, it seemed nice to see the enthusiasm initially, it got unmanageable in a few minutes! It was getting chaotic and we decided to get the kids out for some games. We got a couple of soccer balls (actually a volley ball and a soccer ball, that were semi deflated). It took us at least 30-40 mins to get the kids settle down in some game or the other. There were just too many kids to handle for Vinodh and me. We got a bunch to play kho-kho. But, everyone wanted to be in the game and it was kind of tough to do it with 40-50 kids! 

We then started a game of 'fire in the mountain - run, run, run' or something close to it :). When the skipping ropes came out, the kids just pounced on it. I had a tough time trying to get the kids to not dive into the entangled mess of ropes and pull at whatever they laid their hands on. We finally got all kids engaged in some game or the other.

We then went upstairs to join Ram and the class he used to teach. It was a welcome respite after the games experience :). Kids were discussing many things and catching up on old times with Ram. We had some interesting conversation about runs, excursion trips etc. We tried making the kids speak in English. More than the knowledge, it seemed to be a question of confidence. I noticed that the teachers themselves needed some help with this aspect. Many kids showed the various creative crafts, clay modelling etc. that they had done. One kid showed us a dance-rhyme that Padmaja had taught her. Padmaja sure does seem involved and enthusiastic about her job.

After the two trips, here are the few things we discussed amongst all volunteers and kind of agree upon

1. We need to have enough volunteers, so that we handle fewer kids at a time. If we go as 2-3 people, it might be hard to manage a whole class.

2. Over the next few weeks (after the vacation that ends on Oct 20), we will keep continuing the same exercise - consistently visit the school, try and learn how we can engage the kids in different possible activities. We can all meet in november sometime, to come up with maybe a bit more organized list of activities we do - it might be nice to have multiple activities in smaller groups during each visit.

3. A trip to another school/Asha supported effort - a) for the teachers and b) for the kids might be a nice experience. When it comes to kids, there are a lot of open issues - how many kids can we manage(even an entire class might be a bit too big)? What can we plan for the kids? etc.

2) Notes - Vinod

It was a wonderful experience to spend time with the kids. It was first of such kind. I thoroughly enjoyed playing with the kids. Here are my observations. 

   1. Kids feel insecure deep down. This sense of insecurity drives them to fight for everything. But I felt that they need to be assured that world is a good place and they will get their turn.

   2. There is a need for a First-aid kit. One of the kid was bleeding and the school didn have a first aid kit.

   3. As everywhere, there are bullies, who ill-treat other kids - can something be done ???

   4. As you pointed out, some kids were able to speak English. But their confidence level is too low. I believe that some of us spending time with them often will really help.  

The teachers seem friendly and interested. They seem to know what they are doing and seem to enjoy it.

